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Madam President,

Ukraine thanks the delegation of Guinea for its national report.

We noted the country’s commitment to the abolition of the death penalty and hope for a speedy ratification of the Second OP to the ICCPR. Guinea’s continued cooperation with OHCHR, its efforts to improve the civil registry system and administration of justice deserve positive mentioning, too. 
At the same time, a lot remains to be done in a number of spheres to address reports of various abuses and restrictions in the area of human rights. 
Of concern are the introduction of a formal ban on freedom of peaceful demonstrations and lack of effective implementation of the legislation aimed at protection of the freedom of press; human rights defenders continue to face challenges in carrying out their work. Likewise, efforts to combat discrimination against persons with albinism and children living with disabilities should be stepped up. 
In other human rights aspects, we recommend to:

- finalize the ratification of the OP to the CEDAW;
- accede to the OP to the CRC on a communications procedure; 

- ratify the OP to the CAT;

- continue efforts to eradicate harmful practices, in particular FGM, forced and early marriage;
- ensure independence of the national HRI.

Thank you.
